
 

 
 

Dear Parents / Carers 

 
We are keen to get the best possible start to each day for all our children at Patrington. As 

such, we cannot emphasise enough the importance of being in school on time. Whilst for 

most children, this is always the case, it has become apparent that some families are 

routinely arriving late at school. 

As soon as the children reach class the day’s routine begins, the register is taken and 

learning starts. Children who arrive late are greatly disadvantaged because they miss 

starting the day with their peers and the beginning of lessons which means that they are 

often unsettled and confused about tasks. This also impacts on the learning of other children 

who arrive on time and are already settled in their learning. 

Your child’s punctuality is important for the following reasons: 

● Arriving 5 minutes late every day = 3.5 days lost each year. 

● Arriving 10 minutes late to school each day = 7 days lost in one year. 

● Arriving 15 minutes late every day is the same as being absent for 2 weeks a year. 

● Arriving 30 minutes late every day is the same as being absent for 4 weeks a year. 4 

weeks lost a year through being late means 90% attendance. 

● 90% attendance through school life is equal to a whole year of school being missed! 

 
We understand that there may be rare occasions when you are unavoidably late due to 

unforeseen circumstances. On these occasions, please make sure that you contact the 

school office to inform us when you will arrive, letting us know school dinner choices. 

The gates open at 8.35am and close at 8.50am which gives all our families 15 minutes 

to arrive and drop off children without receiving a late mark. A child arriving after the 

gates close will need to register as a late arrival in the school office. A child arriving between 

8.45am and 9.15am will receive a late mark, but this does not affect their attendance as 

registers are still open. 

A child arriving from 9.15am onwards has officially missed the register and is therefore 

marked “unauthorised late” which has the same impact on attendance as being absent from 

school. This is not controlled by the school. 

In order to ensure we are fully aware of the circumstances for lateness, and to ensure that 

support can be provided if it is required, some parents have receive a letter, to notify them 

that their child has a high frequency of late arrivals, and to inform that school will now be 

monitoring attendance and punctuality closely for improvements. 

We would wish to work in close partnership with any family who is experiencing particular 

challenges getting children to school on time. If you feel you need support in getting children 

to school on time, or are experiencing particularly challenging circumstances at the moment 

which is making it difficult for you to get your children to school on time, and you want to 

make us aware of this so we can better understand your family, then please do not hesitate 

to contact us  


